030940

To: Stan Rickard, Director of Public Works

From: .J ohn Johnson, Technical Services Supervisor % :

Date: January 15, 2004

Subject: Clarification of the “No Truck” Designation westbound Parkside at Grace

I received an e-mail from Mr. Mike Goba questioning the “No Truck” signage on
westbound Parkside.

‘On April 21, 2003 the village installed a “No Truck” symbol sign with a supplemental
sign “Except Local Deliveries”. According to the Police Department this includes all
vehicles with a truck designation. The original intent was to prohibit large trucks from
bypassing St. Charles Rd. when a train comes through. A “B” plated truck does not pose
a problem with traffic in the downtown area.

I would recommend that verbiage be added to thé westbound Parkside “No Truck”
symbol sign that reads “Except “B” Plates”.

cc: Rick Soderstrom, Trustee, District 6
Steven Sebby, Trustee, District 4
Mike Goba, Via e-mail
Transportation and Safety Committee



